South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes August 11, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. Crestmont Park

Present: Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Helen Dorr, Roseville Police Captain Stefan Moore, Connie Donley

Meeting called to order by President Stephen Costello at 7:03 p.m. Stephen welcomed everyone.

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the July 21, 2015 minutes approved as submitted and placed on file.

Treasurer's Report: The report covers activity from July 1, 2015 to July 31, 2015. The beginning balance was \$378.83. Deposits of \$15 for electronic sponsorships, \$30 for garage sale registrations and expenditures of \$47.10 for National Night Out bring the ending balance to \$376.73. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer's report placed on file as submitted.

Reports/Old Business

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: A police officer was not able to attend. However, Captain Moore asked if anyone had questions about the proposed alarm system ordinance the Roseville Police Department (PD) will be asking City Council to approve. Cutting back on the amount of time officers spend responding to false alarms will allow them to respond to legitimate requests and patrol neighborhoods. The initial alarm permit was \$35 and that would remain \$35, but valid for two years. The annual renewal fee was \$5, but would be \$15 for two years. The current fees associated with false alarms would not change and every permitted alarm system would be allowed one free false alarm per 365 day period. Alarm companies would be required to send a list of their alarmed locations twice a year. A transfer to another monitoring company would have to be notified to the Alarm Permit Unit within 15 days. Alarm companies would be required to call one/two numbers prior to notifying the PD. Alarm systems not monitored would still be required to have a permit.

Neighborhood Watch (NW): The next NW Informational Meeting will be held August 18, 2015 from 5:30-6:30 p.m. in the Mark White Room at the Roseville PD. RSVPs are appreciated at PDCommunityServices@roseville.ca.us or 774-5050. At National Night Out a few residents inquired how to get NW signs. The first step is attending a NW Informational Meeting. After following the next steps and becoming recognized by the Roseville PD as a NW area (block captain and participating neighbors), the block captain can purchase signs and request City installation through the Roseville PD. Colleen and Marilyn are available to assist interested block captains. Half price NW signs are available from Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations (RCONA) following simple procedures.

National Night Out (NNO) Review: Our board was pleased with our NNO event. Attendance and volunteerism improved over last year. Neighbors appreciated the opportunity to meet and chat with our officers. The treasure chest Marilyn made was a hit with the children. This year as part of a plan to promote our neighborhood, we offered neighborhood businesses the opportunity to set up their own booth or table and advertise their business for a small donation to the SCNA. We were pleased to have Foothill Toastmasters, 1070.toastmastersclubs.org/, and Timmi's Treats, A Cookie Boutique, timmi-treats.com/, be part of our NNO event. Captain Moore attended other NNOs before coming to ours. He observed that Blue Oaks NA had many vendors (food, pepper spray, dental offices, insurance, inflatables and Sami's Circuit – Sami Kader). LaRon mentioned that Sami was a Crestmont student and now goes to schools for motivational workout events. Captain Moore also observed that Roseville's Parks and Electric Departments attended NNOs. Our start time was discussed and we may consider an earlier start time in

the future, possibly 6:30 p.m. Most NAs that start at 6:00 p.m. have food available. Stephen suggested we consider a popcorn or cotton candy vendor in the future.

Neighborhood Garage Sale: LaRon announced there are 10 total registrations for the upcoming neighborhood garage sale. To promote participation, Stephen will advertise on Nextdoor, Facebook, Craigslist and Sacramento Bee. Colleen will update the home page on the website. Stephen will print a half page garage sale flyer for delivery the beginning of September. We are on track with our four printed newsletters per year including our upcoming November newsletter. Volunteers are still needed. Colleen is trying to connect with Boy Scouts or Cub Scouts for map passing out and will give an update next month. Marilyn offered her property for filling helium balloons and coffee and donut sales. LaRon volunteered to fill the balloons with helium and sell coffee and donuts. LaRon suggested prefilling several balloons so participants don't have to wait for their balloons. In each participants' garage sale kit, Stephen will provide balloons, a garage sale sign, garage sale tip sheet, a list of local donation spots for unsold items and information about the Crestmont School PTC's clothing drive (clothing, sheets, towels or any fabric). Stephen and Colleen will assist where needed for the event.

New Business

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings: Previously a neighbor was interested in learning pros and cons of solar. Colleen will follow up with Roseville Electric to see if this is something they would be willing to talk about. Stephen suggested an update on Parks and Recreation activities. Colleen will inquire with Kathy Barsotti, Parks and Recreation Manager, to see if she would be willing to do this around the March to April timeframe. People can email topic/speaker ideas. Stephen mentioned the recent RCONA bylaws revision to be adopted soon and was wondering if NAs would be revising their bylaws to coordinate with the RCONA bylaws. Colleen will check with the RCONA bylaws committee to see what the status is on the standard NA bylaw amendment they are working on.

Facebook Page: Stephen set up a SCNA Facebook page, but asked the board how we want to move forward with it. Marilyn volunteered to be an administrator with Stephen for posting since she is on Facebook as well.

Sponsorship Relationship Building: Our board sent a thank you letter to Belair for their discounted ice cream pricing for our National Night Out. Our upcoming garage sale fundraiser is another opportunity for us to seek donations or sponsorships. Businesses mentioned were 7-Eleven, Manley's Donuts and Cool River Pizza. Marilyn recalled that 7-Eleven is corporate and you need to submit your request annually. While we are likely too late for this year, we will look into the timing of filling out a request for next year.

Donation Jar: At NNO, a neighbor brought up that a donation jar could be placed at our events. We will give it a try at general meetings and NNOs in the future. Marilyn will provide a clear donation jar.

Dates to Remember:

Next Community Coffee with City Council: August 14, 2015 with Susan Rohan, 10:00 a.m., Starbucks, Pleasant Grove and Woodcreek Oaks Boulevard

Next NW Informational Meeting: August 18, 2015, 5:30-6:30 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room

RCONA Representative for August 20, 2015 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend.

Movie in the Park: August 22, 2015, at dusk, Toy Story 3, Veteran's Memorial Park North

Future Community Coffee with City Council: September 8, 2015 with Mayor Carol Garcia, 10:00 a.m., La Bou Bakery, 1730 Santa Clara Drive off Douglas Boulevard

Next SCNA Meeting: September 8, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Mayor's State of the City Address: September 16, 2015, 8:30 a.m., Westfield Galleria Center Court

Future RCONA Meeting: September 17, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library

Neighborhood Garage Sale: September 26, 2015, 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Future SCNA Meeting: October 13, 2015, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Cole, Secretary